From: Kelman, Gordon - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport [mailto:Gordon.Kelman@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] On Behalf Of Drainage - Environment & Economy
Sent: 04 July 2011 12:50
To: Carolyn Mangnall
Subject: Planning Application 20 06 11 to 24 06 11 
The following planning applications will I believe fall under the Flood and Water Management Act 2010, which states that if more than 2 properties or industrial developments drain to a joint SUDs (Sustainable Drainage feature), then that feature is to be adopted by the Lead Flood Authority / Suds Adoption Body (SAB).

At the present time the Government have delayed the implementation of the SUDs part of the Act until April 2012, but Oxfordshire County Council believes that we are ready to move forward with this part of the Act and adopt non highway SUDs now.

Therefore we will comment on all applications with two properties and above concerning SUDs and the Act. If the Developer wishes for Oxfordshire as the SAB to adopt the SUDs feature, this will be done with a commuted sum charged to cover future maintenance. 

The charging for the Design Check and the payment for monitoring of the construction will not come into force until April 2012.

The Act does state that Developers will be charged set fees for:-

        checking the SUDs design of their development, 

        supervision of SUDs being installed

        a commuted sum for the future maintenance of the SUDs

The fees for checking and supervision will be set by the Government in October 2011.

At the present time no fees can be charged before April 2012, but this may change.

Some of the following applications may not strictly fall under the direct requirements of the Flood and Water Management Act 2010 but have been commented on as there are drainage concerns or issues that should be considered.

	Application No.
	Parish
	Application Details
	Drainage Comments

	11/00114/F
	Steeple Aston
	Wincote Cow Lane Steeple Aston Demolition in part of existing main house and outbuildings and the erection of a new residential dwelling for Mr Michael Squire (Delegated)(C)(R)


	SUDs have been specified however more details are required regarding the pond. Is the pond stream fed and therefore at a constant level or is it purely a holding pond. What is the mode of water conveyance, ie piped or open ditch etc. 




Regards

Gordon Kelman
Senior Engineer (Drainage)
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OX1 1NE

Gordon Kelman
Senior Engineer (Drainage)
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